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SEIMAS OF THE REPUBLIC OF LITHUANIA 

COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS

STATEMENT

ON THE INVITATION OF GEORGIA AND UKRAINE TO EMBARK ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE MEMBERSHIP ACTION PLAN
Vilnius 

26 March 2008

The Committee on Foreign Affairs of the Seimas of the Republic of Lithuania,

Underlining the historical success of NATO enlargement, underpinning stability and security in Central and Eastern Europe; 

Recognising that the process of unification of a peaceful and free Europe has not been completed yet, that integration of the European nations which have chosen the road of democracy into Euro-Atlantic structures will provide for the fulfilment of the aspiration that Europe has cherished for decades and will ensure expansion of security and stability within and outside Europe;

Recalling the significant experience of Vilnius 10 and reaffirming support for the NATO open door principle, the opportunity for democratic countries that are willing and capable of undertaking membership commitments to accede to the Alliance;

Noting that Georgia and Ukraine have resolutely chosen the way of democracy, rule of law and Euro-Atlantic values;

Welcoming the achievements of Georgia and Ukraine in carrying out political, economic and military reforms, as well as weighty contributions by Ukraine and Georgia to international and regional security and multinational operations;

Assessing the importance of Georgia and Ukraine as NATO partners, in many respects equal to the allies, participating in the creation of security inside and outside the Euro-Atlantic region; 

Taking note of the requests submitted to the Alliance by Ukraine and Georgia, two sovereign states, definite about their decision, to start implementing their NATO Membership Action Plans;

Acknowledging that an invitation to embark on the implementation of the national MAP does not mean membership and that candidate countries may become members only after their progress in carrying out reforms and their ability to undertake membership commitments are assessed;  

Stating that the MAP is effective and beneficial to both, the candidate countries in carrying out reforms and the Alliance in consulting the candidate countries in that process; 

Highlighting that a country which is not a member of NATO has no veto right or right to control Alliance decisions;

Noting that delays in a positive response to Georgia and Ukraine concerning their requests to start the implementation of MAP would fail to contribute to the stability and security of the Euro-Atlantic region, would disappoint significant NATO partners and their people, and would create a negative impression of the values, fostered by the Alliance, and its freedom to take decisions, 

Urges NATO Allies to invite Georgia and Ukraine to embark on the implementation of their national Membership Action Plans at the NATO summit meeting in Bucharest on 2-4 April 2008. 
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